
Michael West 
Executive Principal

Tuesday 11 March 2025 

Dear parents and carers

We sincerely thank our Indro community for your support as together we have navigated the effects of Ex-
Tropical Cyclone Alfred. We appreciate your understanding as we had to quickly adjust our approach for 
Monday and Tuesday based on staff availability, and we apologise for any inconvenience this may have 
caused.

With the majority of our workforce able to return to work on Wednesday, we will resume our normal 
timetabled classes for students. Before and after-school activities will also resume on Wednesday, with 
the exception of Flight Training at Archerfield Airport. 

Our tuckshop will be open, but with a limited menu owing to supply and delivery delays across Southeast 
Queensland. 

Ongoing communication regarding exams and assessments will be provided to students and families 
throughout the week. NAPLAN will commence on Wednesday as scheduled.

Our thoughts are with everyone across our Indro community who has been affected by this weather event. 
Please continue to exercise caution when travelling to and from school over the coming days and follow 
any advice from emergency services. 

Once again, we thank you for your support.

Regards
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